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The upgrade of Darcy Road Public School will provide new permanent learning spaces and core facilities 
to support the growing population in Western Sydney. 

The project will include the demolition of all existing school buildings to make way for new buildings. 
This means, the school will need to operate out of temporary facilities while the new permanent facilities 
are being built.  

The work to create the temporary school will be done in stages and we expect the school to move into 
their temporary facilities in late 2023.  

Preparing the site for the temporary school 

The builder will start works to establish the site for the temporary school by putting in temporary fencing 
around the school oval on Saturday 6 May 2023.   

Between Monday 8 May and Friday 12 May 2023, the contractor will bring a mobile crane onto the school 
site to safely lift site sheds onto the school oval.  

The builder will then start work on the foundations for the temporary learning spaces and putting in 
pipes and cables. These works will continue until early June 2023.  

Putting in the temporary school facilities  

We expect to start putting in the temporary school facilities in early June 2023. This will include: 

 21 learning spaces 
 a temporary library, staff room and two administration/staff rooms  
 2 new fire hydrant storage tanks, a fire hydrant pump booster and pump 
 3 storage containers/sheds. 

We will provide an update on the timings for this, once they are confirmed.  

Working hours 

All works will take place between the standard construction hours of 7 am to 6 pm, Monday to Friday and 
8 am to 1 pm on Saturdays. No work will take place on Sundays or public holidays.   

Site access  

Construction vehicles will access the site via a temporary entrance on Olive Street. Traffic control will be 
in place to ensure the safety of the community, where needed.   

Deliveries will be made outside of school drop-off and pick up times to minimise the impact on road users 
and the general public, where possible. 
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Health and safety  

The health, safety and well-being of students, staff, neighbours and community is our highest priority. 
During construction, the area will be fenced off from the rest of the school grounds to keep students 
safe and ensure they do not access the worksite.   

Throughout the works, the contractor will also inspect the site for hazardous materials and will take 
samples as needed. If necessary, the area will be remediated in line with SafeWork NSW regulations. 

The fact sheet included with this notification explains how we manage construction impacts for the 
community.  

Temporary school site plan 

The site plan below shows the area on the school oval next to Olive Street for the temporary school 
works.  

 

For any queries relating to the work outlined in this notification, please contact School Infrastructure 
NSW using the contact details below.   
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